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Dear Committee, 

 

Commonwealth Electoral Amendment (Lowering Voting Age and Increasing Voter Participation) Bill 

2018 Inquiry 

 

The Youth Affairs Council of South Australia Inc. (YACSA) has been the recognised peak body representing the 

interests of young people aged 12 – 25 years and organisations and networks throughout the non-

government youth sector since 1980. YACSA is an independent, member-based organisation that works 

towards supporting meaningful improvements in the quality of young people’s lives. We create policy, 

contribute policy advice, perspectives and advocacy to governments and the broader community, and provide 

information, support, and training and development activities for the youth sector and young people.   

 

Young people are expected to assume many responsibilities in a society which often devalues their 

contribution and fails to recognise their position as stakeholders in the political process. This is especially so 

for young people who are experiencing social disadvantage, whose voices are rarely heard in political debate 

and whose issues and interests may be ignored and even denounced for political gain.  

 

YACSA is committed to encouraging participation through young people’s active involvement in the decision-

making processes which affect their lives. Youth participation in decision-making by extension includes 

creating opportunities for young people to articulate their political concerns to decision-makers, question 

policy and influence political debate. YACSA strongly endorses the importance of ensuring that equitable 

measures are put in place so that political processes are accessible to all young people. 

 

YACSA has long advocated for voting to be voluntary for 16 and 17-year-olds at local, state, and federal 

elections as this provides young people with a formal mechanism for participating in decisions that affect 

them. Not only is this consistent with the principles of the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child but it 

also promotes community inclusiveness and fosters young people's active citizenship. 

 

Lowering the voting age to 16 and 17-year-olds is not without precedent. Currently, 16-year-olds can vote in 

Scotland, Argentina, Austria, Brazil, Cuba, Ecuador, and Nicaragua. Seventeen-year olds can vote in East Timor, 

Ethiopia, Indonesia, North Korea, and Sudan. Fifteen states in the United States now allow 17-year-olds to 

vote in primaries for elections that will be held after they turn 18. 

 

Research from the Austrian and Scottish experiences suggests that 16 and 17-year-olds are as engaged and 

interested in politics as older voters. Figures from the 2014 Scottish Independence Referendum - in which 16 

and 17-year-old voters could vote for the first time – showed that 16 and 17-year-olds demonstrated higher 

rates of polling booth turnout than 18 to 24-year-olds (75% voting and 97% saying they would vote in future 

elections). In addition, the 16 and 17-year-old voters accessed and engaged with more information and 

political debate than any other age group. 
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